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MARCH EDITION 

 

Front cover image provided by Sue Walsh of 
sunrise over Newton Hall Lane fields. 
 
Please forward any articles / photographs for 
inclusion in the April edition to 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  

                   Published by Mobberley Parish Council  

Clerk to the Parish Council and Newsletter  
Editor                                                                    
The Rajar Building, Town Lane                
Tel: 01565 872333 
Email: clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Web: www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 
Mobberley Parish Council meetings and Council Committee meetings take place at 
the Rajar Building. All the meeting agendas can be found on two noticeboards (one 
outside the Rajar Building and the other in Knolls Green), and on the Council’s 
website at www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Full council meetings are held on the first Monday of the month, except  
August, at 7pm. 
The March meeting will be held on Monday 4 March 
Committee meetings in March are: 
11 March 7pm, Village Events Committee.  
18 March 7pm, Planning Committee. 
25 March 7pm, Village Amenities Committee. 
The meetings are open to the public and Mobberley Parish Council welcomes the  
interaction with its residents. If you wish to raise a question, please notify the Clerk 
three clear days prior to the meeting.  

Mobberley Rose Queen 2024 Announced! 
There wasn’t a dry eye in the house, as every one of the 
seven Rose Queen candidates delivered their speeches to 
a packed private dining room at the Church Inn. Each of 
the girls – aged between 10 and 12 – spoke eloquently to 
the panel of four judges, summarising their past contri-
butions to the village community, achievements, values 
and commitments to the role, if selected. All those pre-
sent shared compere and Rose Queen Chair, Martin Sayell’s 

sentiment when he shared that every one of them would be 
worthy of representing our village. After lengthy debate 
amongst the judges, carefully selected to ensure an impartial 
and fair process.  We were joined by current Rose Queen, 
Beth Ralston and our Parish Councillor, Hannah Moss, to 
celebrate our next Rose Queen, Rosalie Tarne - congratula-
tions Rosalie! Rosalie is very excited about being crowned 
and already talking about ways she can help with village life 
in her new role. She will be joined by Ladies in Waiting, 
Daisy Buckley and Martha McCloskey. 
We look forward to crowning Rosalie at our annual Mobberley Rose Queen Festival 

on Saturday 15th June 2024. Dancing rehearsals are now underway (but it is not too 
late to join us on Mondays at 5.30- 6.30 at Victory Hall, with dance teacher Meri-
deth). Character and Float selection will be coming soon; look out for details via so-
cial media and all the local schools.  We will have an honorary float this year to 
mark the Centenary of the historic Everest Climb undertaken by George Mallory 
and Andrew Irvine in June 1924. Any questions, suggestions or information on how 
to get involved, please email mobberleyrosequeen@hotmail.com 

mailto:mobberleyrosequeen@hotmail.com
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Digital Newsletter Proposal 

The cost to produce a printed version of the Mobberley newsletter has in-
creased significantly over the past few years. The Parish Council are consider-
ing various options going forward and would like to receive residents’ views 
on this. Please could you email your feedback to 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk so that we can make plans for future 
years. 

Do you value a printed newsletter? 

Would you sign up to a digital version of the newsletter instead of a printed 
copy?  

For those unable to access a digital version, would you pick a free copy up at a 
local pick-up point? 

 

 
Affinity Lottery 
 
Affinity Lottery has been setup to enable charities and lo-
cal councils to tap into the power of fundraising through a local lottery. The 
Parish Council would like to hear your views whether you would be interested 
in a Mobberley Lottery.  
 
The lottery would be a way for the Parish Council to fundraise for specific pro-
jects in the community, while giving residents the chance to win £25,000. 
 
The lottery would cost £1 per play with a weekly draw that is pooled with all 
the other organisations involved. 50p of every £1 played by a resident that has 
signed up through the Parish Council webpage would go towards projects in 
Mobberley.  
 
There are costs involved in setting this up so we would like to gauge whether 
Mobberley has enough players to justify the setup costs. 
 
Please could you contact clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk to let us know 
whether this is of interest. 
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Friends of Mobberley Station 
 

The Friends of Mobberley Station are a small group 
of local residents who volunteer to keep the platforms 
at the station looking colourful, clean and tidy.  We 
worked hard during 2023 to get rid of all the over-
grown weeds and ivy that had taken over the flower 
borders.  We then met every few weeks for a couple 
of hours and planted perennials as well as summer 
flowering plants along the platforms and in the new 
flower barrels along each side of the track.  At the end of last year the barrels 
were planted with spring bulbs and they are just starting to pop up now ready for 
a colourful show in a few weeks. 
 
We have recently acquired a new notice board in the 
Manchester bound shelter, which has been provided 
by CrossCountry, so we are able to put up information 
about our own activities and those going on in Mob-
berley.   
 
Also, if you have used the station recently you will 
have noticed that there has been an improvement to the 
safety at the edge of the track.  There is a new yellow 
line down the length of each platform, and passengers 
are required to stay behind this while waiting for their 
train.  Also, to help the blind and partially sighted new 
tactile paving flags have been laid on the platform edg-
es.                
 
There are lots of exciting things taking place this year, for example Cheshire 
Best Kept Stations Awards are taking place in March which some of us will be 
attending.  Also, all the stations along the Mid Cheshire Line have been working 
on a collaboration and have recently submitted a proposal to the RHS for a Long 
Border at the Tatton Flower Show in July.  We should have news of whether the 
proposal has been accepted sometime in March, but plants and seeds are already 
been nurtured in anticipation of a positive outcome. 
If you would like to find out more about any of these initiatives, or feel you 
could spare and hour or two of your time once a month then please feel free to 
get in touch with me at the email address below.  Or alternative just come along 
to our Spring tidy up session at 11am on Saturday 16th March. 
I look forward to seeing you on the platform soon. 
Cllr Jackie Jones 
j.jones@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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Ringheye Morris of Mobberley 
 
Ringheye are busy learning a couple of new dances and perfecting our existing 
ones, in preparation for the coming season. 
 
We are meeting each Wednesday at the Victory Hall at 8.30 for an hour of prac-
tice. 
Our musicians are vital to us and we are delighted that we now have 4 regulars 
who are a huge support. 
 
If you would like to come and have a look to see if you would like to join us, 
please do so! 
 
Or if you would like to chat further, contact Bridget on 01565 873061, or look at 
our Facebook page. 
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Reception Class enjoyed finding out about Chinese New Year and made some 
amazing dragon puppets as it is the Year of the Dragon. The children had fun in-
vestigating which animal year they were born in. 
The Reception class also loved learning about Shrove Tuesday and thoroughly 
enjoyed making and eating pancakes. 
In Design Technology Year 1 have been designing and making 'Fabric Faces' and 
have been learning how to attach materials in different ways including sewing, 
taping, stapling and gluing. 
Year 2 had a great time making campfire bread at Forest School. They mixed sug-
ar, flour and milk to form a dough, which they then wrapped around a stick. They 
left their dough in the embers of the fire until it was cooked and then enjoyed 
their delicious bread! Year 2 have also been busy designing and making a moving 
vehicle in Design & Technology this half term.  They enjoyed testing and evaluat-
ing their designs. 
It was Children's Mental Health week and Mrs Bentzien led an assembly all 
about looking after our own mental health.  The children found out about The 
Five Ways to Wellbeing and thought about the ways they can support their own 
physical and mental wellbeing. 
On Tuesday 6th February, it was Safer Internet Day.  The children learnt about e-
safety and the different ways to stay safe online and be responsible and respect-
ful when using technology.   
There was a whole school E-Safety competition and children were asked to de-
sign their own computer game character as well as write a Top Tip for staying 
safe online.  There were two winners from each class, who were awarded a prize 
and their designs have been displayed in school. 
Year 4 and 5 have had 'Bikeability' this month, where they have learned vital skills 
of cycling safely on the roads. Year 5 and 6 also had an excellent road safety talk 
led by the Cheshire Fire Service.  
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Contact: 

 
Mobberley WI  
 
Meeting on 21 March at Methodist Church Rooms, Faulkeners 
Lane, Mobberley WA16 7AL, for 2pm.  
Speaker is Ruth Turner ‘Family and Friends’. Visitors welcome.  
Refreshments afterwards.  
The WI is a trusted place for all women of all generations, to share experiences and 
learn from each other. A WI membership offers the opportunity to meet women in 
your local area in-person, to make friends and make a difference in your community. 

 
Book Club  
The book club welcomes new members to meet and have a 
chat over a book and a drink. 
It is held at the Victory Hall Memorial Club on the last Thurs-
day of every month at 7.30pm.   
For updates on the book of the month please check our Face-
book Page or come along.  
 
All welcome.  

Mobile library 
The mobile library is in Mobberley every three weeks, on a  
Friday. Route details can be found at 
www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/libraries/nearest_library/
mobile_library_routes.aspx 
- 2pm–3pm Edenfield Road    
- 3.15pm–4pm Bernisdale Road 

 
Llandudno Trip 
Day trip to llandudo with lunch. Fee for Mobberley senior citizens on June 
11th. Pickup point Town lane bus stop 9-30 am.  

To book ring Mrs Curbishley 01565 872243. 

Wilmslow Half Marathon 
The half marathon takes place on Sunday 24 March. Road closures will be in 
place between 10am and shortly after 12pm preventing access to Alderley Edge 
and Wilmslow. Further information can be found at  
wilmslowrunningfestival.org.uk 
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Going on Holiday? 
Local small animal sitter. Daily visits to feed, water and take care of your 
small household pets (cats, birds, rabbits, etc.) while you are away. Person-
al service offered with photos, videos and FaceTime with your pets while 
you are away to ease any worries. Standard car used, without advertising, 
so people won’t see you are away.  
References available. Call Hannah on 07909 440476. 

The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

 

HARWOOD HOME 

MAINTENANCE 
Full Bathroom Refurbishment 

Your Local Plumbing Tradesman  

40 years’ experience -no job too small 
 

Call Andrew on 
   Telephone  

07967 462266  or  
 
 
Email: agharwood959@gmail.com 

mailto:agharwood959@gmail.com
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    HCPC Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist  
 

Treatment in the comfort of your own home.  
 

Please contact Kerry  
01565 872808  

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

Fully Trained Professionals 

Hinges 
Hotplates 
Covers 
Liners 
Door Liners 

 
Local ironing service available. Free collection and delivery 

service with a 48-hour turnaround within 3 miles of the  
village. 

 
Please call  07909 440476. 
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DJs to LED 

DANCEFLOORS 

LETTERS AND  

NUMBERS 

PHOTOBOOTHS  

TOFULL ROOM 

DRESSING 

 

WWW. 

SUPERB.EVENTS 

0800 298 6338 

MOBBERLEY BASED 

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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Useful numbers 
 

Ark Veterinary Mobberley – 872035 
Cheshire East Council – 0300 123 55 00 
Cheshire East Councillor – H Moss – 07909 
440476 
Citizens’ Advice – 03444 111 444  
Town Lane Pharmacy, Mobberley – 872080 
D&G Little Bus – 01270 252572 
Fire Dept. (non-urgent) – 633369 
Knutsford Police – 0845 458 0000 
Knutsford Children’s Centre – 01625 374904  
Emergency Dentist – 874009  
Methodist Minister Nick Thompson – 01625 
253313 
1st Mobberley Rainbow and Brownies –  
mobberleybrownies@gmail.com  
Mobberley Bridge Club – 872793 
Mobberley Burleyman – 07900 922380   
Mobberley Cattery – 07765 110441 
Mobberley Cricket Club – 873252 
Mobberley Parish Council – 872333 
Mobberley Preschool – 07771 426292  
Mobberley Primary School – 01625 800920 
Mobberley Trust – 873145 
Mobberley Victory Hall –  
victoryhallhire@gmail.com 
Mobberley Women’s Institute – 873680 
Rajar Building – 872333 
Ringheye Morris Dancing – 873061 
St. Wilfrid’s – 873218 
Yoga/Pilates at the Rajar – 07912 384009 
 

Mobberley Parish Councillors 

Mobberley Newsletter 
 

Please let us know what you think of 
this newsletter by contacting the 

Clerk.  
Your views are important. 

 

Copy for the April 
edition to be with the Clerk by 

15 March 2024. 
 

Please feel free to contact the Clerk/
editor with any pictures or news you 

would like to see included in the 
Mobberley Newsletter. 

 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

 
Chairman 
Hannah Moss 
Village Events, TDC, Finance, Planning,  
Rajar Building, 
h.moss@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
Vice-chairman 
Anne Holloway 
Village Events, Airport Representative 
A.holloway@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Swan 
Planning, Village Amenities, TDC  
D.swan@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Jackie Jones 
Village Events, Rajar Building 
J.jones@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Viv Pike 
TDC, Village Amenities, Police Liaison 
V.pike@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Brush 
Rajar, Planning, Neighbourhood Plan,  
D.brush@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Karen Baker 
Village Events, Village Amenities, Police Liai-
son 
k.baker@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sue Bellamy 
Planning, Finance 
S.bellamy@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sally Thomas 
Village Amenities 
s.thomas@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
 

Clerk to the Council 
Kate Marsh 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
01565 872 333 or 07908 091624 

Cheshire East Councillor 
Councillor Hannah Moss 
Hannah.moss@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

  


